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MINUTES of the 

WALLY BYAM CARAVAN CLUB INTERNATIONAL, INC. 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

ESCANABA, MICHIGAN 
July 22, 2017 

 
 
The meeting of the Wally Byam Caravan Club International, Inc. (WBCCI) Executive Committee 
was called to order by President Richard Girard on Tuesday, July 22, 2017, at 8:34 A.M. at the 
Upper Peninsula State Fairgrounds of Escanaba, Michigan.  A live streaming of audio of this 
meeting was authorized on WBCCI.org. A statement concerning the restrictions on re-
broadcasting of the streamed audio followed. 
 
The Invocation was presented by Religious Services Coordinator Rev. Dr. Harold Kingdon. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by International 1st Vice President Jim Cocke. 
 
International Recording Secretary Gayle Ketchum called the roll of officers: 
 
 International President   Richard Girard  present 
 International 1st Vice President  Jim Cocke   present 
 International 2nd Vice President  Barry Bell    present 
 International 3rd Vice President   Mona Heath    present 
 International Recording Secretary  Gayle Ketchum  present 
 International Treasurer   Gail Harrower   present 
 Immediate Past President   Jim Schwerdfeger   present 
 Parliamentarian (non-voting)   Joanne Miller    present 
 Corporate Manager    Lori Plummer   present 
 
A quorum was present. 
 
Without objection, the proposed agenda for this meeting was approved as distributed. 
 
The Minutes of the January 20, 2017, Executive Committee Meeting were approved as 
distributed.   
 
REPORTS OF OFFICERS: 
President Girard deferred his report to the IBT Meeting.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
A memo, dated May 24, 2017, was received from Barbara Vaughn; Barbara is resigning as 
President of Region 11 effective July 29, 2017. 
A second memo, dated July 20, 2017, was received from Rev. Dr. Harold Kingdom in which he 
was informing the President that this was his last year to serve as Religious Services 
Coordinator. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT: 
The Treasurer’s Report will be presented at the IBT Meeting. 
 
ADDITIONAL OFFICERS REPORT: 
Deferred to the IBT. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
There was no unfinished business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
President Girard reported on two pieces of business addressed by the Executive Committee 
since the January 20, 2017 Executive Committee Meeting. 

1. Approval of the Application from the Appalachian Unit of West Virginia to host the 
Swiss Festival National Rally.  
Without objection, the action taken by the Executive Committee to approve the 
Swiss Festival National Rally is ratified. 

2. Approval of the negotiated revised license agreement with Airstream. 
Without objection, the action taken by the Executive Committee to approve the 
Airstream New License Agreement is ratified. 

 
There being no further business and without objection, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 A.M., 
July 22, 2017. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Gayle Ketchum 
International Recording Secretary 
 
 
 
These Minutes have been reviewed by Richard Girard on July 27, 2017. 
 


